Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Board of Cosmetology
RULE NO.: 
RULE TITLE:
61G5-31.004
Hair Braiding, Hair Wrapping and Body Wrapping Course Requirements

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 39, No. 25, February 6, 2013 issue of the Florida Administrative Register. 

The correction is needed to correct the SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COST as follows:
SUMMARY OF STATEMENT OF ESTIMATED REGULATORY COST: The agency has determined that this will not have an adverse impact on small business or likely increase directly or indirectly regulatory costs in excess of $200,000 in the aggregate within one year after the implementation of the rule.  A SERC has been prepared by the agency.  The agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein:
       The rule will not have a direct or indirect adverse impact on economic growth, private-sector job creation or employment.
        The rule will not have a direct or indirect adverse impact on business competitiveness
        The rule will not directly or indirectly increase regulatory costs.
        The number of individuals and entities likely to be required to comply with the rule is approximately 300.
        There are no costs to the department as it intends to implement the proposed rule within its current workload, with existing staff .
        There are no cost to any other state and local government entities of implementing the proposed rule.
        There will be no cost to the department for enforcing the proposed rule.
        The only additional cost to providers will be to submit a complete copy of the course as it will be presented to the students.
 No person or interested party submitted additional information regarding the economic impact at that time. 
Any person who wishes to provide information regarding a statement of estimated regulatory costs, or provide a proposal for a lower cost regulatory alternative must do so in writing within 21 days of this notice. 

THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Robyn Barineau, Executive Director, Board of Cosmetology, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0783.
